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    How do we respond to the Climate
    Emergency and the Biodiversity Crisis?
               AGM 20th Oct 2020 ( 7pm )

Agenda     Welcome 

                Chair’s annual report

                Treasurer’s report

                 Steering group 

                 AOB

Discussion on building back better and dealing with environmental issues.

GSX Environment Network Annual report 2019-2020
This has been the strangest of years with the Climate emergency and forest fires, the Biodiversity crisis, the floods and the covid-19 pandemic.Our world is going through difficult changes and this AGM is a zoom meeting. We need to respond and build back better.

In 2019 GSX changed from a charity to the Environment Network with a new steering group and agreed a new constitution.

There were presentations on the problems of plastic and also the Shropshire council 

sustainability work on climate change.

GSX set up a Climate action group to discuss the issues and prepare for the future partnerships.

The Shropshire Against Pointless Plastic group was set up with lead from Sustainable Bridgnorth,

the Shrewsbury Environment centre and Sustainable Newport.

Bishops castle,  Bridgnorth  and Newport are now ‘ Plastic Free Towns’

In the autumn there were events such as the Bishops Castle fair and the Whitchurch Blackberry fair.

The SWT agm agreed a Climate emergency and an action plan.

The Sustainability West Midlands conference launched their new sustainability goals,

the  Roadmap Vision for 2030.

Shropshire council set up the climate task force.

In the new year the Meres and Moses Business Environment Network ( MMBEN )held a climate conference in Bridgnorth with John Vidal as the keynote speaker.

A climate workshop was held in Shirehall and in Craven arms the Shropshire hills ANOB

held a climate conference

In March GSX along with the VCSA ,held a workshop on ‘The third sector and climate change’

 with speakers and discussions. It is hoped to do a follow-up session when possible to do so.

Local groups took part in tree planting and conservation projects.

This was followed by the lockdown which meant staying at home, gardening, reading and reviewing the work of GSX.The website was updated, posts put on facebook and newsletters sent out. All events and meetings were sadly cancelled.

In July the online meetings began with the Marches LEP Energy Steering group.

Followed by the launch of the Shropshire Climate Action Partnership in August.

GSX has been involved in meetings  of this partnership (SCAP) helping to develop the action plans to achieve  the target of Net Zero Carbon in Shropshire by 2030.

The first report is planned for the end of this year.

The South Shropshire Climate conference was held in sept and setup working groups to write a report in time for the UN COP26 conference.The local environmental groups are involved 

in the development of the report and actions on climate change.

The Telford and Wrekin council has set up a Borough wide climate partnership.

GSX will be involved and follow the progress of all these partnerships.

Transport groups have been active on the delivery of sustainable clean active travel and the opposition to building the Shrewsbury North West Road.

This is the big challenge for GSX and the local groups, working with their local councils on the reviews of the Local plans and Climate action plans but it is also an opportunity to limit the effects of climate change, provide the space for the recovery for nature, and also build healthy sustainable communities.

We can hopefully look forward to better times with festivals, meetings  and  social events,

where we can tell positive stories of the changes made by responding to the crisis.

I wish to thank all of the steering group for their support and advice. I am willing to  continue to take part with the group for one more year and assist in the transition for a new chair to take on the challenge. Anyone who is interested in supporting the steering group is welcome to contact us and findout more about the network.

Tony Green (Chair GSX Environment Network )

